
RETIRED	FIRE	AND	POLICE	ASSOCIATION	OF	SAN	DIEGO	
GENERAL	MEETING	-	MINUTES	

April	9,	2018	
11:00	a.m.	–	San	Diego	Police	Pistol	Range	

	
ROLL	CALL	OF	OFFICERS:	 	 	 	 	 	

Dave	Hall,	President	 	 	 	 Gary	Hill,	Director	
	 Tony	Hancock,	Vice	President		 	 Monica	Kaiser,	Director		 	
	 Kathy	Healey,	Secretary		 	 	 Tom	Rouse,	Director	
	 Mike	Robert,	Treasurer	 	 	 Larry	Moratto,	Director	

Arnie	Garcia,	Director		
Ron	Moskowitz,	Director/President	Ex-Officio	

	
CALL	TO	ORDER:	 At	1105	hours	by	Hall.	
PLEDGE	OF	ALLEGIANCE		-	Hancock.	
INVOCATION	–	Roy		“Mac”	McLachlan,	retired	Fire. 
	
OFFICERS	REPORTS:	
	
PRESIDENT	
	
I.	 Hall	thanked	Ed	Montgomery/Retired	Fire	for	playing	bagpipes	for	our	

Remembrance	Day.	
II.	 	Hall	made	a	motion	to	make	Gary	Hassen	an	Honorary	Member	

posthumously;	second/Healey.		Unanimous	approval.	
III.	 Hall	commented	on	the	success	of	the	Remembrance	Day	services	and	

encouraged	all	present	to	attend	next	year.		Also	told	the	membership	the	
RFPA	is	considering	videotaping	the	proceedings	so	those	who	cannot	make	
it	can	view	the	video	later.	

	
VICE	PRESIDENT’S	REPORT	–	No	Report	
	
TREASURER	REPORT	–	No	Report	
	
SECRETARY	REPORT	–	No	report	
	
GUEST	SPEAKERS	–		Outgoing	Fire	Chief	Brian	Fennessy,	DDA	Summer	Stephan	and	
new	SDCERS	CEO	Gregg	Rademacher	spoke.	
	
ANNOUNCEMENTS	

I. Lunch	provided	by	Guillermo’s	Mexican	Food.	
	
RAFFLE	–	Conducted	by	Rouse,	Robert	and	Hancock.	
	
NEXT	MEETING	–	July	9,	2018.	


